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Tara's Kitchen Uk 
Celebration Cakes 

Buffet & Bakery Style Foods 
Children's Party Boxes 

Free Local Delivery 
Web: www.taraskitchenuk.webs.com 

Facebook: www.facebook/taraskitchenuk.com 
Tel: 01227 832414 

Mobile: 07871422072 

2 Cullings Hill, Elham, CT4 6TE 
T: 01303 840577 
M: 07910748152 

E: info@bournephysio.co.uk 
W: www.bournephysio.co.uk 

Professional Physiotherapy 
for multiple conditions 

& Sports Injuries 
Julie Perkins 
Chartered Physiotherapist 
BSc (Hons), BA (Hons) 
MCSP, MPF, MSOM 
HPC registered 

An Exclusive Venue 
Special Events & Weddings, Concerts, Open Air Theatre, 

Business Meetings & Corporate Away-days 
Community Classes & Treatments 

Ballroom, Body-Conditioning, Massage, Piano, Pilates, Singing, Squash, Tennis, Yoga, 
Swimming summer 2011(all year spa Spring 2012) 

Charlton Park CT4 5JA 
Tel:01227 831355 www.charlton-park.org 

FULL RANGE OF DOMESTIC 
PLUMBING SERVICES 
BATHROOMS/TILING 
INTERIOR/EXTERIOR 

DECORATING LANDLORDS WORK 
TOTAL REFURBISHMENTS 

CARPENTRY GENERAL 
MAINTENANCE REFERENCES 
AVAILABLE/ FULLY INSURED 

PLEASE CALL JEFF PULL 01227 
831012 07739 416114 
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Bridge Village Playgroup 

Wed, Thurs, Fri   9.00 - 12.00 
Tues  9.00—3.30 

Mon (4's morning)  9.00 - 12.00 
Tel 07790  096 325 

Fully qualified and very 
experienced staff 

Good OFSTED Report 

SWEETS STUFF 
Fun Cakes for any occasion 

Made to order 
Why not have something different for your 

next celebration. 
These 'cakes' are made entirely of sweets 

01227 740944 
07816 426035 

www.sweetsstuff.co.uk 
UPHOLSTERY, FABRICS 

AND RENOVATION 
ALL COMMISSIONS CONSIDERED 
Tel: 07973 377817 or 01227 455841 

SARAH de 
ROUGEMONT 

FREEVIEW & FREESAT SYSTEMS MULTI-
SWITCHING DIGITAL DISTRIBUTION FRENCH & 
EUROPEAN PROGRAMMES, STORM DAMAGE 
INSURANCE REPAIRS, PERSONAL SERVICE 
OWNER ENGINEER 
12 MONTHS GUARANTEE 
FULLY INSURED 
SERVICE & REPAIRS 

LOCAL 
SERVICE 

Established 
32 years 

www.freeviewandfreesat.co.uk 

YOGA CLASSES @ POLO FARM 
with Cheryl Rivers 

Monday 10.00-11.30 a.m     Tuesday 7.00-8.30 p.m. 
 Wednesday 5.00-6.30 p.m.    Thursday 7.00-8.30 p.m. 

Saturday 9.00-10.30 a.m.  
FIRST LESSON FREE 

Please contact Cheryl Rivers on 01227 711258   
www.yogawithcheryl.org 

NEED A VAN? 
THEN I'M YOUR MAN 

For all light removals, furniture, and domestic 
items including house clearances. 
Safely transporting antique furniture a speciality. 
* Avoid expensive pick-ups and drop-offs 
*Remove, dispose or recycle all household items  
   including electrical appliances 
*Based in Barham 
*Reasonable and fair rates 
*Free estimates and quotations 

CALL CHRISTIAN ON: 
01227 831639                                 07771 

728080 
Email: stablegate@hotmail.co.uk 
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C W LYONS & SON LTD 
FUNERAL DIRECTORS & MONUMENTAL MASONS 

70 Military Road, Canterbury 
24 Hour Service  Tel: 01227 463508 

Family Owned. Est 1911                       Members of SAIF, NAFD & NAMM 
Prepaid Funeral Plans Available 

Daily visits, feeding, walking and 
holiday care for your pets in the 

comfort of their own home 

For more information contact Sarah on 
07427 855048 or 

tithebarn@hotmail.co.uk 
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Family owned and run                         
Convenient parking 

Committed to quality care                    
Purpose designed modern practice 

     Relaxed atmosphere                      
       24 hour emergency service 

     Consultations by appointment        
     Modern purpose designed facility 

Rob and Rachel McMeeking 
Chalkpit Farm, Adisham Road, 

Bekesbourne, Nr. Canterbury Kent 
CT4 5EU (Opposite Essentially 

Hops) 
e-mail : info@bournevets.co.uk 
Web : www.bournevets.co.uk 

01227 832322 

“Logs for Sale” 
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Learn to Sing! 
Build up your confidence, 

Have fun & enjoy 
music making. 

All ages and abilities welcome. 

Internationally Experienced 
singers who work with English 

National Opera and 
Royal Opera, 

Has spaces for students in 
the Canterbury area. 

Audition and exam 
Preparation a speciality. 

Contact: 
Alistair Bamford 
Catherine Parkin 

07940 555591 
01227 700800 

Painting, Brickwork, 
Fencing, 

Paths, Patios, 
Grass and Hedge Cutting 
and General Maintenance 

L.J. Dwyer 
Bridge, Nr Canterbury 

01227 830538 

R.B.W 
KENT’S WATER FEATURE 

SPECIALISTS AND 
POND BUILDING EXPERTS 

Garden / Pond Design, Building and 
Refurbishments 
Pond Cleaning / Maintenance / 
Maintenance Contracts 
Child Safe Pond Covers 
Filtration  Specialists 
Patios - Decking - Fencing - 
Brickwork - Arbours 

Tel: 07563212858 
FREE ESTIMATES and 

CONSULTATIONS 

www.ReflectionByWater.com       
Email: andrewlongrbw@hotmail.com 
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Conservatory cleaning, Fascia 
and soffit cleaning 

Gutter clearing, Full exterior 
cleaning 

Domestic cleaners supplied 
References provided 

Est 5 years in Bridge and      
surrounding villages 

WINDOW CLEANER 
DARREN SANDERSON 

RING ME ON 01227 636796 
MOBILE 07789711432 

Kent Roofing 
Loft Conversions, Tiling 

Flat Roofing, Roofs Cut and Pitched 
UPVC Facia and Guttering 

Roof Windows Fitted 
FREE  ESTIMATES 
Phone 01227 861149 

ROGERS GARAGE 
AUTOMOBILE ENGINEERS 

OVERHAULS SERVICING & BODY 
REPAIRS. CLASSIC & VINTAGE CAR 

RESTORATIONS 
Any make of new or second hand 

cars supplied 
36 HIGH STREET BRIDGE 

Nr. Canterbury CT4 5JZ 
CANTERBURY 830348 

KLB Business Services 
For all Accountancy & 
Business Requirements 

Contact KAREN 
Mobile:  07979 374718 / Email:Kaz4726@hotmail.com 

Book – keeping, VAT, Accounts & Payroll 
Efficient, Time & Cost Effective Services 

Always very reliable & dedicated 
Never further than a phone call away 
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MONDAY TO SATURDAY 7am until 8pm 
BANK HOLIDAYS 8am until 5pm      SUNDAYS 8am until 6pm 

£1.00 per night any title 

BRIDGEWAY STORES 
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Revd Simon Rowlands 
The Vicarage 

23 High Street 
Bridge 

Canterbury 
Vicarage Office: 01227 830250 
vicarage@bridgechurch.co.uk 

 “Carry on Daisy. As we all must...” said Mr Carson, the butler in Downton Abbey 
to Daisy the Maid after the tragic turn of events in a recent episode, where one of 
Earl Grantham’s daughters dies in childbirth. True to character, Mr Carson coolly 
and swiftly exits as stiffly and abruptly as his words of advice! Meanwhile, poor 
bereaved Daisy is left to whimper, clad only in her nightdress in the half-light of 
the servant’s quarters. Thank heavens for Mrs Hughes, viewers might well say, 
as the housekeeper scoops a shivering, bereaved Daisy into her arms holding 
her tight as they shed a tear together. Her hug says, Daisy you are not alone in 
this grief, together we’ll walk the difficult road ahead. I am with you.   
“Carry on Daisy. As we all must...” in themselves good words of advice for Daisy 
because life does go on, but Mr Carson forgets that words alone do not always 
suffice – words on their own can be quite cold – action, in the form of Mrs 
Hughes’ comforting hug,  is needed to enable Daisy to “Carry on...”.    
Perhaps this gives us an opportunity to reflect on our own actions or the actions 
of those around us? Sometimes we say we love people but our actions fail to 
show this to the full – sometimes we or someone we know might be a bit like Mr 
Carson – carrying a warm heart in a cool, constrained exterior, which 
occasionally breaks like the dawn to reveal a soft heart underneath. So how can 
we be more loving not just in what we say, but in what we do? How can we look 
beneath another person’s cool exterior to the warmth beneath? How can we be 
more like Mrs Hughes and bring a soft heart to warm our words, which are cold 
on their own? Who do we know who needs the warmth of a hug or its equivalent 
from us? Or do we discover that we are Daisy, can we spot a Carson and 
Hughes on the horizon?  
God tells us Jesus is the Word made flesh – not just the Word. In John’s gospel, 
God promises us not just speech but action – God speaks to us and God lives 
with us because God knows that sometimes words are not enough...  
Grant, O Lord, that what we say with our lips, we may believe in our hearts, 
and what we believe in our hearts, we may show forth in our lives. Amen. 
God bless you,   Julia 
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Your Parish Matters  

Christenings 
23.09.12 Bridge         Lois May Holdaway 
30.09.12 Bridge         Clay Obadiah Stevens-Greenwood 
30.09.12 Bridge         Marley Zachariah Stevens-Greenwood 
30.009.12 Bridge         Moss Kimiko Stevens-Greenwood 
30.09.12 Bridge         Verdi Pollen Stevens-Greenwood 
30.09.12 Bridge         Winter Song Stevens-Greenwood 

 
Funerals 
21.09.12 Gladys Chandler 

Mid Week Communion takes place on Tuesday mornings at 9.30am at Bridge 
Church. This is a short service (20 minutes) and I hope this will provide an 
opportunity for those who drop children off at school to have time for themselves 
with God in a quiet atmosphere. 

Morning and Evening Prayer.  Morning and evening prayer take place at Bridge 
Church, from Monday to Thursday at 8.30am and 5pm respectively.  All are very 
welcome to attend. 

Prayers There is a book for prayer requests on the altar of the Lady Chapel in 
Bridge Church. 

Church Mice.  The group meets on the first Tuesday of the month in St Peter's, 
Bridge from 2pm-3pm for preschool children (0-5) and their parents and carers - 
play, songs, bible story, craft and tea and coffee.  The next meeting is on Tuesday 
6th November. 
All welcome. For further information contact Rev. Julia on 830265. 

New Bible Studies Group.  The meeting will be held at 21 High Street, Bridge on 
Wednesday 14th November at 7.30pm.  All welcome. (Adults from age 17 an up!). 

Church Weddings.  If you, or anyone you know would like to explore the possibility 
of getting married in church in Bridge, Bekesbourne, Patrixbourne, Nackington or 
Lower Hardres please phone the Vicarage to make an enquiry: 01227 830250.  
Further information is also available at www.yourchurchwedding.org 
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For Baptism and Funeral enquiries please feel able to contact the Vicar .The Church 
of England seeks to serve the community not just those who go to church. 

Dates for your Diary 
November 

06/11 14.00 Church Mice at Bridge Church 
15.00 Holy Communion at Bridge Haven 
20.00 After 8’s at 7 Windmill Close 

01/11 19.30 Health & Healing at 7 Windmill Close 
12/11 19.30 Caring & Sharing 
13/11 14.30 Holy Communion at Mansfield Court 
14/11 10.00 Fish Scheme-Coffee pop in at Bridge Village Hall 
14/11 14.00 Social Afternoon at John Baker White 

Memorial      
Hall, Lower Hardres 

19.30 Bible Studies Group, 21 High St., Bridge 
20/11 15.00 Holy Communion at Saxon Lodge 

20.00 After 8’s at 7 Windmill Close 
21/11    15.00     Hymns at Bridge Haven 
26/11 19.30 Caring & Sharing 
27/11    14.30     Holy Communion at Highfield 

 

 

The Vicar try’s to have his ‘Day Off’ on a Friday each week. Yes we know he’s 
invisible six days and incomprehensible on the seventh but on a Friday please leave 
a message on the Vicarage answer phone which will be responded to as soon as 
possible. The Curate, Rev Julia will also have her day off on Friday each week. 
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Fish Scheme (Neighbourly Help) News Tel no 07935 966 080 
The Annual General Meeting will take place during the Coffee Pop-In on Wednesday 
November 14th at 10 am. Every one is most welcome. 
There is always a need for knitting wool. If you have any to spare please bring it to 
the Pop-In or telephone Rosie Green on 830204. Thank you. 

Friends of Kent Churches Ride & Stride 

Sincere thanks to all those who involved themselves in the above on 8th September. 
It turned out on the day that only 3 of us were able to take part, so our deepest 
thanks go to cyclist CHRIS BARNETT and walker KATHY PIERCE, because the 
combined total of £362 for the village is a truly brilliant result, with all 3 of us being 
so generously sponsored. 
Our thanks also to those who kindly welcomed other participants to our church. 
Half or the money will go to ‘Friends of Kent Churches’ and the other half to 
Patrixbourne & Bridge Church Funds. 
Many, many thanks,     Derek Prior. 

A big thank you to all the people who manned St Mary's Patrixbourne on Ride and 
Stride Day and to all those who sponsored Pauline and Chris. Final total is not yet in 
but we are over £100. 
Pauline Pritchard. 

I would like to thank ROGER NICHOLLS and HUGH PEARSON for doing the cycle 
ride for St. Peters Bekesbourne, raising money to be shared between St Peters and 
‘Friends of Kent Churches’ . My thanks also to Val, Jonathan and Ian for welcoming 
and signing in the riders from their churches and serving refreshments. Last but by 
no means least a big thank you to all the sponsors for their invaluable support. 
Jill Gillanders 

EDITORS NOTE THE NEXT EDITION OF ‘ON THE NAIL’ WILL BE 
THE COMBINED DECEMBER 2012 / JANUARY 2013 EDITION 

COULD I PLEASE HAVE ALL INFORMATION (PREFERABLY BY E-
MAIL) BY SATURDAY 17TH NOVEMBER. THANKS TO ALL OUR 

CONTRIBUTORS LAURENCE DUNDERDALE 
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Littlebourne & District Royal British Legion 
It's been a difficult month for some of our members with illness and mishaps galore! 
But, hopefully they will all be on the mend soon. We are sorry that we have lost Alf 
Gardner from Aylesham who passed away recently. Our thoughts are with his family. 
Our recent Coffee Morning has raised just over £250 in aid of the Poppy Appeal. 
Thanks to all who donated cakes and raffle prizes and those who helped on the day. 
Our Remembrance Service - which takes place on Sunday, 11th November - will be 
at Wickhambreaux Church this year. We assemble by the war memorial at 10.45am. 
Our branch AGM will be on Tues, 13th November at 8pm at the Recreation Club, 
Littlebourne and we look forward to seeing as many members as possible at that 
meeting. Annual branch subscriptions (£15) are now due. 
The following monthly meeting will be on Tues, 11th December at 8pm also at the 
Recreation Club. 
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Bekesbourne Choir Vestry Project 
Building work is now progressing on the installation of a composting toilet and 
storage cupboards in the former choir vestry at the back of Bekesbourne Church. 
We expect it to be completed sometime in November, provided we don’t encounter 
any more set-backs! 
As is always the case when undertaking work on old buildings, we have come up 
against what the architect describes as ‘challenges’. Extensive damp and some rot 
was found under the floor boards, which has involved new floor timbers and damp-
proof courses, which we had not anticipated. However, it does mean that the project 
will have identified and cured some long-standing problems at this end of the 
church. As a preventative measure for the future, ventilation pipes have been 
inserted below the newly-laid floors and will be capped with grilles externally in 
shallow trenches, which have been dug outside the tower. It is planned to extend 
these trenches ourselves in due course, digging the soil away from the tower walls 
to below floor level, to further combat the damp. 
While the contractor is on site, he will also carry out maintenance to the church roof, 
identified in the architect’s last five-yearly inspection of St Peter’s. 
A service of thanksgiving for the project will take place in the spring. 
Jane Millyard 

Bridge History Society 
Our next event will be a talk entitled ‘A Stroll Along the Nailbourne Valley’, to be 
given in Bridge Village Hall on Wednesday 14 November at 7.30 pm (not on 
Thursday 15 November as advertised). This talk will illustrate both the wildlife and 
the history of the Nailbourne and how it affects the villages of Barham, Kingston, 
Bishopsbourne, Bridge, Patrixbourne and Bekesbourne. As members of these 
village communities you will all be aware of the eccentricities of this river which 
occasionally floods, sometimes flows actively and sometimes not at all! Our speaker 
will be Peter Ewart who has entertained us several times in the past and his talks 
are always interesting and enjoyable. All are welcome.                          Meriel 
Connor 

Nailbourne Horticultural Society
To escape the winter blues, the Society have invited a favourite East Kent speaker, 
Don Wilks, back again on Tuesday 6 November at 7.30 pm in Bridge Village Hall. 
This time Don's subject is "Cyprus in Spring" and for those of you who have not 
heard Don speak before, you are in for a treat - Don's photography is superb. There 
will be a small charge to include refreshments and it goes without saying that non-
members will be most welcome.

Bridge with Patrixbourne Women's Institute
The November meeting to be held on Tuesday 20 November at 7.30 pm in Bridge 
Village Hall is the Annual Meeting of the Institute which includes reports on the past 
year as well as the election of President and Officers for 2013. There is therefore no 
guest speaker on this occasion.
The WI will also have a stall at the Farmers' Market on Saturday 24th when they 
will be selling cards and a variety of craft items. Do come along and chat to us there 
and find out more about our activities throughout the year. 
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Bridge Village Fireworks
Saturday 10th November

Gates open 5.30pm for a 6pm start
Tickets on the gate or in advance from Bridge school office, Laurie 
Wakeham, Bridgeway Stores, Colebrook & Sturrock, Bridge Dental 

Practice, Red Lion, Plough & Harrow, Old Gate Inn, Mamma Feelgoods 
£12 per family; Adults £5; Children £2.50

Hot and cold food, soups and snacks, plus hot drinks and mulled wine 
all available 
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Scout Christmas Post
The Nailbourne Scouts will be providing a Christmas Post delivery in 

Bridge as they do each year.
The boxes will be placed in local shops and pubs on 1 December 2012 

and deliveries will be made on 15 December and 20 December 2012. All 
proceeds from the post are used to support the activities of the local 

Beavers, Cubs and Scouts.
Thank you for your support.

The Nailbourne Scout Executive Committee 
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Admission by ticket 
only £15 each available 
from Christine Barnett 

01227 832447 
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Bridge Tennis Club 
A very successful Open Day was held on Saturday 6th October at Bridge Tennis 
Club to encourage more children and adults to take up the sport. This friendly village 
Club, which has three floodlit hard courts and a club-house, is keen to encourage 
more people to join, and during the afternoon children and adults enjoyed trying the 
game under the expert guidance of Club Coach Stewart Bristow. Members were on 
hand at the club house offering refreshments and to explain the weekly coaching 
programme and the different club evenings that run throughout the year. The 
afternoon was rounded off with a mini-tournament for the children. For more 
information about joining please contact the membership secretary Martyn Hewett: 
01227 831321 or visit www.bridgetennis.com 

Art in Bridge 
Annual Open Exhibition October 2012 
This was another very successful exhibition in the twelve years that the exhibition 
has been held.  There were over 200 exhibits covering paintings, photographs, 
sculptures and craftwork from people of all ages living or working in or within a five 
mile radius of Bridge.  Bridge School contributed two colourful hanging Jubilee 
Crowns.  The exhibition favourite was a painting by Barry Kirk, entitled “Country 
Garden in May”. 
Refreshments were available and visitors were encouraged to sit and talk.  On 
Saturday evening piano music was played by Michael Chandler which added to the 
enjoyment of the event. 
Thanks are due to the exhibitors and the many helpers who contributed to making 
the weekend such a success.                                                                   Sue Hodges 

CAROL SINGING AT THE RED LION WEDNESDAY 19th DECEMBER 
5.30 - 7pm Dave Cutting (Piano/keyboard) & Stuart Field (Violin) 

Proceeds to Church Funds 
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Bourne Vets News 
We hope you all enjoyed the summer despite the miserable weather. Now that the 
nights are drawing in and autumn is here we are unfortunately approaching that time 
of year again when pets are exposed to the unpredictable loud bangs and flashes of 
fireworks which they can find very stressful. 
To help your pets cope with this stress it is best to start preparing them as early as 
possible and there are a number of options you can use to try and minimise their 
fear. 
One option is desensitisation which has successfully helped many pets. This 
involves playing a CD which simulates the random and unpredictable noises of 
fireworks. This should be played for several weeks before the firework season, 
gradually building up the volume and length of time it is played so your pet will 
gradually become used to the noises and ignore them. At the same time as playing 
the CD many pets respond well to being distracted with a favourite toy or a chew. 
On the actual day you are expecting fireworks it is important to ensure your dog has 
a good walk before the fireworks start and is fed early as tired and well-fed dogs are 
far less anxious. It is important to ensure your pets are inside and will feel safer if 
confined to one small darkened room. If you are going out then leaving a radio on 
can provide comfort for them. If you are staying in don’t pat and stroke your pet as 
this teaches them they get rewards for being scared and it’s best to not let them 
know you are concerned. 
If your pets phobia is unmanageable they may benefit from some stress relieving 
treatment. At Bourne Veterinary Practice we can offer you plug-in diffusers or collars 
which release pheromones to help your pet cope with stress or in very bad cases 
we can provide sedatives. If you are concerned for your pets welfare over the 
firework season then please call us on 01227 832322 to discuss all the options. 
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Everything a parent needs to know 
to support your child in applying to University 

Bridge Village Hall on 
Thursday 22 November between 7.30 and 9.00pm 

Presentation aimed at parents  will include topics on 
Selective Universities, Entry

Requirements, Popular courses, Study abroad, and Careers and what 
Employers look for in Graduate Applicants.

£5.00 per person. 

T.O.P.S (The Occasional Performance Society) Quiz Night Saturday 
17th November 2012,Bekesbourne Village Hall, 7pm £6.00 per 

person (Table of 6) Ploughman’s supper & Glass of Wine included 
Raffle Contact Tara Fisher on 01227 832141 To book a place or table 

Prize for the winning table! 

The Occasional Performance Society (T.O.P.S}

It was wonderful to put a 'sold out' notice across the poster for our first 
event - a Murder Mystery Evening, when, as far as we could tell, people 

had a really good time. It encouraged us to go ahead with our plans for a 
show at Christmas. With the money made that evening (and 

subscriptions!} we have been able to buy the materials to build our own 
stage (Mark Fisher) and acquire curtains. We are borrowing basic 

lighting locally from a good friend and raising money for sound 
equipment. We are getting there! However we still have need of more 

people to swell the sound! and if you are interested in sound and lighting 
we would love you to help us put together and operate our own system. 

So please get in touch if you would like to join us, with either Pam or 
Phil on 01227 832006.

Start your Christmas with us on Friday or Saturday, the 7/8th December 
at 7.30 at The Village Hall, Bekesbourne. Mulled wine (or a soft drink) 

and a mince pie are included with your ticket -£7.00, half price for 
children. Come and join in the singing and laugh at the sketches. See you 

there! 
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Choirbook for the Queen 
During the wonderful celebrations of Her Majesty The Queen’s Diamond Jubilee a 
project to celebrate her sixty years as Queen has been quietly unfolding in 
Cathedrals, Churches and Chapels across the Country. 
www.choirbookforthequeen.org.uk contains 44 anthems written in the last decade. 
11 anthems were specially commissioned from leading British composers and are 
being premiered across the country. Many have been heard on BBC Radio 3’s 
Choral Evensong. The final anthem to be premiered (BBC Radio 3 Choral Evensong 
on 5th December 2012 from Westminster Abbey) is called ‘Advent Calendar’. It is 
composed by Sir Peter Maxwell Davies and based on a poem by Rowan Williams, 
who steps down as Archbishop of Canterbury in the New Year. Universally 
acknowledged as one of the foremost composers of our time, Sir Peter Maxwell 
Davies has made a significant contribution to musical history through his wide-
ranging and prolific output. He lives in the Orkney Islands where he writes most of 
his music. Maxwell Davies’ huge output of work includes operas, two ballets, music-
theatre works, eight symphonies and numerous concerti, light orchestral works and 
large-scale works for chorus. Maxwell Davies has guest-conducted international 
orchestras at the highest level and retains close links with the St. Magnus Festival, 
which he founded in 1977. He was knighted in 1987 and appointed Master of The 
Queen's Music in 2004. 

Bridge Parish Council www.bridgevillage.org.uk 

 Notes from Bridge Parish Council meeting 11th October 2012  

Parish Council Election –An election to fill the vacancy created by Cllr Simon 
Cook’s resignation from the parish council would be held in Bridge on 15th. 
November. Prospective candidates should collect nomination papers and 
instructions from either the Parish Clerk or the City Council. The closing date for 
nominations would be noon on Friday 19th October. 
Recreation Ground-. The annual safety inspection report on the children’s play 
area had been received from Digley Associates and no significant safety issues had 
been raised. Cllr Ward thanked Cllr Hill for cleaning the graffiti from one of the 
recreation ground signs. It was reported that there were more broken tiles on the 
pavilion roof. Cllrs Hill and Wilmshurst had recently carried out repairs to the roof 
and would investigate the new damage. 
There had been two recent complaints about an aggressive bull terrier type dog on 
the recreation ground. Our PCSO had asked residents to report such matters via the 
police 101 number. 

Canterbury Choral Society Family Carols Canterbury 
Cathedral Friday 14th December 2012 Monteverdi 

Vaspers (1610)Saturday 19th January 2013 
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Brackets for pavilion guttering- Cllr Wilmshurst showed councillors a prototype 
bracket, which could be installed under the pavilion guttering to protect it from 
further damage caused by vandals kicking footballs against the guttering. The cost 
of installing the brackets would be between £200 and £300. Councillors agreed to go 
ahead with this plan.   
Fence by Pavilion- The chain link fence by the pavilion was being damaged by 
children climbing or jumping over it. Plants designed to deter this had been 
damaged or removed. It was agreed to ask a local contractor for an estimate for a 
higher, more robust fence, 
New swings. It was agreed to purchase two replacement swings for the larger 
swing bank at a cost of approximately £100 each 
Recreation Ground Working Party Cllr Hodges reminded councillors about the 
working party on the recreation ground on Saturday 20th October. Volunteers should 
meet at the pavilion at 9.00am 
Neighbourhood Plan –  Mr Joe Connor reported that Stella Meesters, a 
representative of Planning Aid and Sarah Platts, a volunteer planner from Dover 
District Council, had addressed a meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Committee on 
9th October. Little further progress could be made with the Neighbourhood Plan until 
the City Council had produced its Core Strategy document. Efforts continued to 
arrange a meeting with Adrian Verrall at the Canterbury City Council. 
Bus shelter seat – Mr Mark Esdale reported that a local carpenter had assessed 
the bus shelter near the pharmacy and would submit a quotation to install a seat. 
The approximate cost would be £200. 
‘Walkers are Welcome’ scheme - Cllr Atkinson announced that there would be a 
‘Walkers are Welcome’ event in Bridge on Sunday 21st October. There would be two 
circular walks round the village, one in the morning and one in the afternoon, with 
lunch in Bridge. Further information would be put on the village website. 
Jubilee Tree -Cllr Atkinson was arranging for a quotation for a commemorative 
plaque to be put by the Jubilee tree on the recreation ground and would report back. 
Lille Christmas Market trip - Cllr Ward reminded councillors of the trip to the 
Christmas Market in Lille which the Twinning Association was organising on 1st 
December 
Christmas trees – Councillors agreed that the village would put up Christmas trees 
in the High Street again this year. Mark Esdale had volunteered to organise this 
again. The trees would go up on Saturday December 1st and be taken down on 
Saturday 5th. January. All volunteers would be very welcome to help. 
The next meeting of Bridge Parish Council will be on Thursday 8th.November at 
7.30 pm in Bridge Village Hall. The Planning Committee will meet prior to the 
Council Meeting at 7.15pm. 
All Bridge residents are welcome to attend these meetings. 
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J.W. & L.J. BRASIER LTD 
The Workshop-Highland Court Farm 

Tel: 01227 831928 
Open 8.00am—6.00pm 

Full Diesel & Petrol Diagnostic 
Servicing & pre-MOT’s 

Welding 
Cars Collected & Returned 

  

Chiropody/Podiatry 
33 Northgate 
Canterbury www.bestfeet.co.uk

 
David Orchard 
86 High Street 

Wingham 
(01227) 451317 

Plough & Harrow 
Traditional Village  Pub Serving Proper Beer 

Recently Refurbished 
Bar Snacks 
Attractive South Facing Courtyard 
The Oldest Fire in Bridge 
Polite, Friendly, Welcoming Service 
Function Room Free when Bar is used 
Hot & Cold Buffet Catering Available 

86 High Street, Bridge, Nr Canterbury, CT4 5LA 

Under New Management 
Licensee: Ranulf Neame 
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Computer Training 
In Your Home 

Patient trainer, tailored to your needs 

 Can  include: - Word Processing, 
 Computer basics-from the start 
 Internet use & internet shopping 
 Managing / editing your photos 
 Spreadsheets, powerpoints etc. 

Tel: 01227 720869 

2002-2012 Celebrating 
10 Years  in Business! 

Made to Measure Quality 
Window Blinds and Shutters 

For your home, conservatory, office, 
school, hotel and more… 

Call David or Katie Lester on 
01227 720881 

info@elite-blinds.com   
www.kentblinds.co.uk 

Domestic Cleaning Services 
Tel: 01227 277033 

www.supermaids.co.uk 
Email: info@supermaids.co.uk 

Est 1988 
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Є Scape Computing  
Local Computer Help and Support 

Computer repairs Computer setup 
Virus removal Upgrades 
Data Recovery Broadband 

issues 
Computer health & tuningBackup solutions 
Networks Switching 

ISP 
We visit you or drop your PC into our workshop in 

Kingston 
Est.2000. Local recommendations. Call to see if we can 

help. 01227 832316.  info@esc-computing.net 

Old Codgers Logs 
Seasoned logs 
cut to any size 

Full transit tipper load 
Free delivery in the Canterbury area 

Call: 07786 307733 
1 tonne loads £140 with free delivery in local area 

Please leave a contact name & number and state whether 
  you require logs for a wood burning stove or open fire. 

Smaller quantities available in bags from Bekesbourne Lane 
Bekesbourne (just look for the ‘Logs’ sign) 
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Martin & Shirley 
Bekesbourne Hill, 

Bekesbourne, 
Canterbury, Kent. CT4 5ED 

01227 830210 
www.pubunicorn.com 

Opening Times Monday - Saturday 
12pm to 3pm            6pm to 11pm 

Sunday 12pm to 10.30pm 
Tuesday - Steak Night Specials 

Wednesday - Quiz Night 
Sunday - BBQ 6-8pm 

Folk/Acoustic Music - Sunday 8-10.30pm 

MARGARET MUIRHEAD MNIMH 
Medical Herbalist and Masseur 

To treat a wide range of complaints 

Ring for advice or consultation 
Tel: 01227 720991 

Mob: 07946 544227 
www.herbalist.canterbury-kent.com 

Quiet village location at Littlebourne 
Free parking 

We come to 
you...   

PC & Laptop Repairs. Data 
Recovery 

Networking & 
Maintenance. 

Repairs & New Systems . 
Upgrades. 

Virus Removal/Protection. 
info@gingercatcomputers.co.

uk 
www.gingercatcomputers.co.

uk 

www.gingercatcomputersolutions.co.u
k 

                                               
www.gingercatcomputers.co.uk 

                                

 01227 700730 
 07970 455861 

01227 700730 
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LOCAL TAXI SERVICE
Airport Transfers, Local and Long Distance

Licensed By Canterbury City Council 
Operated By Barry Jones

Email: quotes@thevillagetaxi.com

Call or Text    07735 66 86 86 

YOGA 
 With Sue 
 Qualified Instructor 

- Thursdays  7.30 – 9pm at: 
Charlton Park, Bishopsbourne 

- Fridays  9,30 – 11am 
at: Barham Village Hall 

01227 831455 
suzzy.h@hotmail.co.uk 
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l All aspects of Tree Work 
l Hedge Cutting 

l Garden / Site Clearances      
Call Tony on Tel/Fax: 01227 

478604 
   Mob: 07708 537683 

www.hartleetreesurgery.com 
Email:  tonyhartlee@tiscali.co.uk 
NPTC Certificates - Fully insured 

54 St Gregory's Road, Canterbury, Kent 
CT1 1NU 

S & W ASPHALT 
FLAT ROOFING SPECIALISTS 

16 BROOKLANDS CLOSE 
FORDWICH 

CANTERBURY 
KENT CT2 0BT 

 Tel: 01227 731576 office 
Mobile: 0795 0299346 

Bay Tree Bookkeeping 
& Accountancy 

www.baytreebookkeeping.co.uk 

Bookkeeping 
Payroll 
VAT returns 
Management Accounts 
Annual Accounts 
Tax Returns 

Sue Leitch – 
Chartered Accountant – ACA MAAT 

Tel: 01227 709741 
Email:hello@baytreebookkeeping.co.uk 

Testing and  inspection 
New  installations 
Rewires   
Fault finding 
Small  jobs  undertaken 
  

For  a  Professional   
Reliable  Service 
  

Contact  Tony 
Tel: 01227 721309   
Mob:07916 386081  
 

10, Rose Acre Road, 
Littlebourne, CT3 1SY 
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Court Lodge Farmhouse 
Bed & Breakfast 
Comfortable accommodation 
In beautiful village of 
Bishopsbourne. 

For further details contact: 
           Jenny Coop 
          01227 832242 
jenny.coop@btinternet.com 

Wilco Plumbing & Heating 
Central Heating Installations & Repairs 

Gas & Oil Boiler repairs & replacements 

5 Year Guarantee on Worcester Bosch Boilers. 
Local Experienced Engineer. All Plumbing & Heating Repairs 

24/7 Emergency Service, Over 30 Years experience 
Registered with the Institute of Plumbing 
Gas Safe Registered, OFTEC Registered 

KCC Trading Standards Approved 
01303 862173   07860 452640 
paul@wilcoplumbing.co.uk 
www.wilcoplumbing.co.uk 

Ladies & Gents Hairdressing 
Hot Stone Massage Spray Tanning Jessica Manicure & Pedicures    

 Facials Pregnancy Massage & Reflexology Waxing 
For more details please visit our website 

We look forward to welcoming you to Woodlands very soon! 
26a High Street, Bridge, Canterbury, Kent, CT4 5JZ 
01227 830120 www.woodlands-bridge.co.uk     

www.courtlodgefarmhouse.co.uk 
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Vicar: Rev Simon Rowlands, Vicarage 23 High Street Bridge (830250) 
Curate: Rev. Julia Pickles. 21 High Street, Bridge (830265) 

email:  curate@bridgechurch.co.uk 
Lay Reader: Mrs. Margaret Clarke. (765598) 
ALM@Bekesbourne:  Mrs P Kusel. 830272).  email: patkusel@gmail.com 
  
PATRIXBOURNE WITH BRIDGE 
Churchwardens Dr. AM Nicholson, Riverside Cottage, Patrixbourne (830947) 
                   Mrs P Pritchard, 2 St Mary's Rd, Patrixbourne (830685) 

 Mr L H Dunderdale, 37 High St, Bridge (830668) 
email: laurence.dunderdale@btinternet.com  
Mrs E Andrews, The Purlins, Meadow Close, Bridge 

(830960) 
email: purlins@hotmail.com 

PCC Secretary   
PCCTreasurer Mr C Medhurst, 1 Park View Bridge (830762) 
Gift Aid Officer Mrs A Medhurst, 1 Park View, Bridge (830762) 
Organist (Patrixbourne)  Mr J Harris 1 Riverside Close, Bridge (830631) 
BEKESBOURNE 
Churchwardens Mrs J Gillanders, Cala, Aerodrome Rd, Bekesbourne 

Mrs J Millyard. 10 De Havillands, Bekesbourne (830256) 
email:  janemillyard1@btinternet.com 

PCC Secretary Mrs Nicky Fry, The Old Palace, Bekesbourne (830319) 
email:  nicolafry@cscope.co.uk 

PCC Treasurer Mrs Zan Clifford, Oakleigh Lodge, Bekesbourne (830328) 
Organist Mr J Harris 1 Riverside Close, Bridge (830631) 
Captain of the Ringers Mrs Gill Moon, The Haven, Aerodrome Rd, Bekesbourne (832134) 
On The Nail Advertising-: Mrs C Korzeniowska Middle Pett Farm House, Pett Bottom 

(830990)  email: c.korzeniowska@btinternet.com  
  

Items for On The Nail should reach Laurence Dunderdale by the 
15th of the preceding month preferably by email : 
laurence.dunderdale@btinternet.com 
Please ensure emails and any attachments are clearly titled to 
identify their content. 
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